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Greetings Central NC Chapter,

I hope you are all enjoying the spring-like
weather (yes it's still a little chilly) and the
beautiful dogwoods and azaleas!!!

It's hard to believe that Easter is now be-
hind us and the end of school is in sight!!!
May always brings challenges to scheduling!
The month of May is almost busier than the
month of December!!

Your chapter is alive and well! We have
had some scheduling difficulties, but hope-
fully things will improve in the next month
or so. Summer is also ahead of us when we
can take a much need break from the normal
routines!

We do have some changes that will take
place. Pam Langston has had to resign as
membership chair due to church and other
job commitments. We are in the process of
filling that position. We also need persons to
step forward and assist with the Program-
ming and Membership Committees. Please
contact Al Murrell if you will step up and
serve. Several programs are in the works as
we speak. Chapter Officers will be meeting
in early May to finalize programs for the fall.
There is a possibility of bringing Carol Willi-
ams back to present a recital in October.

Carol was one of the presenters at this
year's Smorgansbord in January. She was the

Organist-titulaire at the Balboa Park Out-
door Austin Organ in San Diego for many
years. She is now living in Virginia. One of
her specialties is playing "Flight of the
Bumblebees" with just pedals!! You don't
want to miss that one!

Other programs will include a social gath-
ering as well as other continuing education
programs.  If you would like to present a
program for the chapter membership please
contact Al to offer your skills and expertise!

Our chapter is closing in on its 100th
birthday in 2023. It's hard to believe we just
celebrated our 90th a few years ago! Also be
watching for exciting news about the Janu-
ary 2019 Smorgansbord which may become
a Regional AGO January Jubilee. We'll know
more in a few weeks!

Your officers meet monthly to discuss and
develop chapter programming and opera-
tions. Members are always welcome to at-
tend. If you have any questions, concerns,
ideas, or suggestions please send them to
me. Officers usually meet the first Thursday
of each month.

Enjoy spring (Summer is just around the
corner!)

Peace,

DR. WILLIAM J. WEISSER, DEAN

The Dean’s Column



The Dean's Column........................................................... 1

Chapter Communications...............................................2

Contributions...................................................................... 2

Calendar.................................................................................3

History Corner.................................................................... 3

New Member....................................................................... 3

Available Positions............................................................ 4

IN THIS ISSUEEXECUTIVE BOARD
Dean: Dr. William J. Weisser
1214 Currituck Dr., Raleigh, N.C. 27609
(H) 919-787-7364
wjweisser@gmail.com

Sub Dean: Al Murrell (Program)
PO Box 308, Henrico, NC 27842
(C) 443-812-5999
Al.murrell@gmail.com

Secretary: Ruth W. Hoffman
12910 Morehead, Chapel Hill, N.C. 27517
(H) 919-933-7633
RWHUneVoix@gmail.com
Professional Relations and Placement

Treasurer & Registrar: Lee Harris
210 West Blvd., Laurinburg, N.C. 28352
(H) 910-277-9005
pichpipe@bellsouth.net

Members at Large

Membership Chair: vacant

Scholarship Committee Chair:
Lorraine M. Magnuson
8825 O’Neal Road, Raleigh, N.C. 27613
(H) 919-870-6942 raineymag@gmail.com

Historian: Noël Hamm
1001 Beringer Place, Apex, N.C. 27502
(H) 919-362-9226
noel2bach@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor: Tamara Lewis
418 Arlington Circle, Sanford, NC, 27330
(H) 919-776-7386
tplewis@windstream.net

CHAPTER COMMUNICATIONS

Newsletter published monthly by the Central North
Carolina Chapter, American Guild of Organists. Sub-
mission Deadline: 24th of preceding month. Submit
items by email (preferred), phone, or mail to the
Newsletter Editor.

Chapter Website: http://cnccago.org/ Contact
webmaster Andy Liepens (av8npa@gmail.com) for
the members-only section password.

https://www.facebook.com/cnccago/

Please note that our chapter has two funds to which
you may donate: a chapter operating fund and a schol-
arship fund. Any contributions beyond dues are en-
couraged and are tax-deductible.

We gratefully acknowledge contributions to both
funds this month by Tamara Lewis.
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CALENDAR

Saturday, May 5 at 10:00 am: Christopher
Jacobsen, FRCO, will lead a workshop on
Service Playing at Duke. The workshop will
start in Goodson Chapel (directly next to Duke
Chapel) on the Richards, Fowkes instrument,
and then progress to the Aeolian instrument
in Duke Chapel. Kit will also provide an
overview of the AGO certification process.
See listing p. 5.

Sunday, May 6 at 4:00 pm: Nancy Gerst, Touch
of Brass, and percussionist Jim Linn in concert
at Macedonia UMC (2700 Jones Franklin Rd,
Cary). A door offering will be received for
Methodist Home for Children in Raleigh.
See listing on p. 6.

Monday, May 14 at 7:00 pm: Westminster
Concert Bell Choir in concert at Raleigh Court
Presbyterian Church (1837 Grandin Road S.W.
Roanoke, VA)
See listing p. 7.

Sunday, May 20 at 3:30 pm: Carol Williams in
concert at Park Road Baptist Church (3900
Park Road, Charlotte).
See listing p. 8.

Check out our facebook page (search for "Central North Carolina Chapter of the
American Guild of Organists") for up to the minute announcements, reviews, and
information to share. To post on the page, contact Lyn Francisco or Andy Liepens.

Calendar events and details are also available at our web page: http://cnccago.org/

HISTORY CORNER

Treasurer report for "eight annual meeting of the North
Carolina Chapter A.G.O.", held at First Presbyterian Church,
Greensboro, NC on May 8, 1930, showed a balance of $70.19.
"After the business meeting Mr. Frederick S. Smith, of Hickory,
gave a very interesting address on 'Church Music and its
Relation to the Service.'" (Meeting minutes: May 8, 1930.)

NOËL HAMM
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NEW MEMBER

A hearty welcome to new member, Dr. Michael J. Accurso, who is the Director of Liturgical
Music for the Catholic Diocese of Raleigh and Holy Name of Jesus Cathedral in Raleigh.

https://www.facebook.com/cnccago/
http://cnccago.org/


Central NC Chapter Newsletter 4 May 2018

The American Guild of Organists
(AGO) provides a professional oppor-
tunities service to its members by shar-
ing information about Positions
Available. This includes both perman-
ent “open benches” and also one-time
“substitute dates.” The Guild cannot en-
dorse or recommend any person for a
job or substitute date. Membership in
the AGO is open to all who pay dues, re-
gardless of education, experience, abil-
ity and/or skills. The AGO Professional
Relations Director passes along inform-
ation, which may include salaries
offered by institutions and specifics
about jobs/dates, as information is re-
ceived from an institution. AGO mem-
bers are encouraged to negotiate
salaries and explore options with each
offered position. The Central North Car-
olina Chapter, AGO does not accept re-
sponsibility for the accuracy of material
provided for these listings, nor does in-
clusion of information in the listings im-
ply endorsement by the chapter.

It has come to the attention of the
Professional Relations Director that we
have churches that do not understand
that resumes are for the purview of the
appropriate search committee. If con-
fidentiality is critical to you, please
make it clear in your cover letter that

this is a requirement for you, at least in
the initial stages of inquiry and dia-
logue.

If you are seeking a supply organist,
the fastest method is to contact the
Professional Relations Director with all
the pertinent information. When sent
to all members by email, many requests
are filled within one hour. This method
has saved a lot of time otherwise spent
in calling an ever-changing list of
names. Contact information is listed
below.

If you are aware that a church/syn-
agogue position is becoming available,
(i.e., you are making a change), please
advise the Professional Relations Dir-
ector as soon as possible for listing and
distribution. Contact:

Ruth W Hoffman
919-933-7633 home office
919-923-7006 mobile
RWHUneVoix@gmail.com

The Professional Relations Director
will neither recommend anyone for a
position nor serve as an agent for any
member. The Professional Relations
Director is always available to members
and to hiring institutions for the pur-
pose of answering questions.

AVAILABLE POSITIONS
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FROM THE DURHAM-CHAPEL HILL CHAPTER

SERVICE PLAYING WORKSHOP

SATURDAY, MAY 5 AT 10:00 AM AT DUKE

Christopher Jacobsen, Chapel Organist &
Divinity School Organist at Duke, will lead a
workshop on Service Playing, Saturday, May
5th. The workshop will start at 10:00 in
Goodson Chapel (directly next to Duke
Chapel) on the Richards, Fowkes instrument,
and then progress to the Aeolian instrument
in Duke Chapel.

The workshop will cover the following topics:
• Introduction to service playing/choral accompanying
• Basic improvisation techniques
• Introduction to playing orchestral reductions of accompaniments at the organ

Christopher will also provide a brief overview of the AGO certification process.

Trained at the Eastman School of Music and St. Olaf College, Jacobson arrived at Duke after having
been an organist at Trinity Episcopal Cathedral in Columbia, S.C., and the National Cathedral in
Washington, D.C. In 2016, Christopher was awarded the Royal College of Organist Fellowship Diploma
(FRCO), among the most prestigious international recognitions for organists. We are so blessed to have
one of our own chapter members, with such broad experience in leading worship services, lead this
workshop.

We know this event will be of tremendous value to ALL organists, regardless of experience. If you've
ever been interested in AGO certification or just curious to learn more, this will definitely be an event
worth attending.
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CAROL WILLIAMS IN CONCERT

MAY 20TH, 3:30 PM

PARK ROAD BAPTIST CHURCH

3900 PARK ROAD

CHARLOTTE, NC

Carol's performances have taken her around the
globe to popular pipe organ venues such as St. Sulpice
church & Notre Dame Cathedral in Paris; the Walt
Disney Concert Hall and First Congregational Church

in Los Angeles; Riverside Church & St. Patrick's Cathedral in New York; and the Washington National
Cathedral in Washington, DC. The United Kingdom organ venues included Westminster Abbey, St. Paul's
Cathedral, King's College, Queen's College, and Blenheim Palace. As well as numerous concerts in
Sweden, Finland, Estonia, Monaco, Luxembourg, Holland, Poland, Germany, Denmark, Singapore, Korea,
China and Russia.

Carol throws out a wide net to entice new audiences to the concert organ. She is known for her
collaborations with various Jazz, Blues, Pop and Rock bands and performances with leading orchestras
including the BBC Concert Orchestra, San Diego Symphony Orchestra, and the Beijing Symphony
Orchestra to mention a few.

As a featured musician on many Blogs, PodCasts, Radio Stations and TV News in America, the United
Kingdom and around the world, she highlights her profound love of the “King of Instruments”, and is
also featured on several other particular organ DVD projects and series.

In the United Kingdom, Carol has been elected an Associate of the Royal Academy of Music (ARAM) in
recognition of her contribution to music.

Carol has performed for many special occasions including for Princes Diana, the Virgil Fox Memorial
Concert and in the 10th anniversary of the Walt Disney Concert Hall Organ celebration.

Presently:
- Composer - Concert Organist
- San Diego Civic Organist Emerita
- Artistic Director of the Spreckels Organ Society
- Organist in Residence, Court Street United Methodist Church, Lynchburg, VA
- Artistic Director of the Lynchburg International Organ Festival
- Host of the “TourBus” documentary series (featuring the great & small, famous & unique pipe organs
of the world, its music, people and places)
Host of the YouTube series “On The Bench with Dr. Carol”(interviewing artists, curators, conductors,
composers and, people around the pipe organ)

Carol Williams
D.M.A., ARAM, Dip Ram, AD (Yale), FRCO, FTCL, ARCM
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The Jacobs Organ Academy, July 15-20, is designed along the lines of a European organ academy.
Participants will receive intensive instruction in organ performance while also having an opportunity to
explore various other interests and related studies. The JOA offers a track for college-aged organ
students, and a pre-college track, both tailored to offer organists a substantive weeklong summer
education opportunity within the US. We are keeping enrollment low enough to afford all attendees a
generous amount of time on our two major Fisk concert hall organs. There will also be opportunities to
play the new Paul Fritts organ, Opus 41, at First Presbyterian Church.

The JOA offers instruction in technique and repertoire, church music, theory, and registration, as well
as plenty of practice time, an organ crawl, masterclasses, concerts, a closing performance, and a little
fun along the way. The college-aged track includes a specialized focus on specific repertoire: this year’s
topics are the music of J. S. Bach and his North German predecessors, and music since 1900. The
German Baroque focus will lead to a performance on the Fritts organ, while the latter repertory
includes a survey in a masterclass/performance setting.

The pre-college track can accommodate experienced organists and newcomers to the instrument. We
encourage pianists with an interest in organ to consider this as well; proficient pianists keen on
learning to play the organ can expect to receive a thorough introduction to the instrument in a
thoroughly stimulating environment.

Our faculty, Janette Fishell, Vince Carr, and Chris Young, have decades of teaching experience,
preparing students for the challenging and fruitful world of church music, performance, and teaching,
and encouraging them to embrace excellence in all aspects of their musical lives. Additionally, Academy
fees and dorm costs are quite reasonable!

Further information and application procedures for the Jacobs Organ Academy can be found here:
http://music.indiana.edu/

If you think one of your current students would be interested in attending, please encourage them to
apply. Also, I ask that you kindly forward this email to any pre-college students, teachers of pre-college
students, or college students who may be interested. Feel free to email me should you have any
questions.

Thank you for your efforts,
Chris YoungDirector,
Jacobs Organ Academy
chyoung@indiana.edu
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FLIER CONTINUES PP. 11 -- 14
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2018 AGO NATIONAL CONVENTION
JULY 2-6, 2018

KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI
http://www.agokc2018.com/

More than 1,000 individuals are now registered to attend the
2018 AGO National Convention in Kansas City, July 2-6, but we still have room for you! The AGO
National Convention offers a more comprehensive selection of educational workshops, concerts of
organ and choral music, and opportunities for professional and social networking than any other
single event for organists. Shop 'til you drop at the world's largest trade show for organ and choral
music publishers, organ builders and manufacturers, touring and artist management companies,
college and university organ degree programs, choir robes, bells and chimes! Don't miss the world’s
largest celebration of the organ in 2018.

Early: Jan. 1 – Apr. 7, 2018
Regular Member* $435
Senior (65+) $395
Spouse/Partner $350
Young Organist (under 30) $250
Non-member $550

Regular: Apr. 8 - May 31, 2018
Regular Member* $495
Senior (65+) $450
Spouse/Partner $350
Young Organist (under 30) $250
Non-member $595

Final: Jun. 1, 2018 through the
convention
All categories (except non-
member) $545
Non-member $595
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Community Of Christ Temple
Independence, MO

http://www.agokc2018.com/
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SUMMER ORGAN INSTITUTE AT BAYLOR

We will be holding a summer organ institute at Baylor from June 10 to 16, 2018. More
information can be found here: https://www.baylor.edu/

The week will include lessons, group classes in service playing and organ literature,
concerts, a visit to the carillon tower, and a silent movie! There is however always much
time to practice and to enjoy the company of other students.

All the best,
Isabelle Demers, DMA
Isabelle_demers@baylor.edu




